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Parish Council Keeping You Informed
Councillor Ivor Keyes ~ Chairman Appleby Parish Council
Starting with positive news Appleby Village received a Highly Commended award for in 
the Best Kept village Competition, which is a similar placing to last year, but we did get an 
extra overall all point and were just 5 points off 1st place. There are comments from the 
judges the judges in a separate article in the Newsletter. A big thank you to all who helped 
keep the planters watered, and well done to those who had a special mention in the 
critique. Special thank you to David Walker who tends to the War Memorial on a regular 
basis and Mike Fox who keeps an eye on things when David is away. Also a Special 
thank you to Terry and Maureen Beisty for looking after the grounds of St Bartholomews 
Church, a terrific effort.
The Coronavirus is still a big issue for North Lincolnshire albeit much lower than most 
places in the UK, but I’m told that the infection is on the rise in our County just the same. 
The Parish Council website www.applebypc.org.uk is kept up to date by our clerk Kerry 
via a link to the NLC website.
The virus has resulted with the election to replace two Ward councillors having to be 
cancelled, but Rob Waltham who is a Ward Councillor for Brigg and Wolds as well as 
being the Leader of North Lincs Council, does sit in on our Parish Council meetings to 
ensure that we still have a direct contact with NLC itself.
Our Parish Council meetings are being conducted via Zoom video service and are likely 
to be so for some time, so we haven’t lost out on meetings, in fact I can report that there 
have been occasions when Councillors have been able to “attend” the meeting when 
away from home, or when they might not have been able to attend under normal 
circumstances. It has to be said that all our councillors show particular dedication to the 
role they play on residents behalf.
I also know that the Village Hall Committee are still working hard and also the WI are still 
being involved as much as the can safely do so.
The connection to the Ancholme Way at the River Ancholme from the Village is 
growing ever closer, and I believe that there is progress on completion of the Ancholme 
Way nearer to Ferriby. 
Footpaths and Public Rights of Way
As mentioned in the Summer Newsletter, Parish Council has recently taken over the 
maintenance of the Parish Rights of Way by hiring in local contractors directly.
There is an on going maintenance issue with the public footpath between Appleby Village 
and the Station Area and we’re looking for volunteers to set up a work group to work 
alongside the NLC Community Service Group – to clear the footpath ready for 
resurfacing. This would ensure that the footpath becomes available much sooner than if it 
was left for Local Council to complete alone.
If you want to volunteer to help for this please contact our Parish Clerk Kerry McGrath via 
e-mail clerk@applebypc.org.uk or by telephone 07506 064148 giving your contact details. 
Or Ivor Keyes 07752144970.
The more people that we can get involved the easier it will be for all.
Internet connections: Santon and Appleby Village now have fibre cables to the street 
which will make fibre to the property available dependent upon individual Service 
Providers. Work is in hand to try to introduce fibre all the way through to the Station Area, 
which at the moment is served by wireless internet providers as is Clapp Gate.
There have been plans mentioned regarding road repairs on Santon Lane which we are 
following up.
What was Haverholme House Residential Home, has been taken over by the Demeter 
House Group which is a special school catering for children and young people with social, 
emotional and behavioural difficulties. We welcome the staff and residents to our Parish. 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Chicken Farm
Current status
The proposed Intensive Chicken Unit has still 
to be resolved. Flyers have been circulated 
and so everyone should be up to date in that 
respect.
There are very few people that have had 
anything positive to say about it and 
Residents have responded by making their 
feelings known to NLC Planning Department. 
The official closing date for comments is 30th 
September, but if you have still to make a 
submission, it may still be worth a try to do so.
It may still be some time before the 
application is put before the Planning 
Committee as the Case Officer has to 
summarise all the responses submitted and 
forward that to The Planning Committee which 
is made up from Ward Councillors in North 
Lincolnshire. Should the Committee oppose 
the Application then there could be an appeal 
against that decision which would lead to the 
Secretary of State appointing an Independent 
Inspector to review all the evidence and make 
the decision. The decisions are very much 
Policy bound and it is the interpretation of 
those Policies weighed against evidence that 
determine the outcome at all levels.
Parish Council has submitted an objection to 
the amended application as has The Appleby 
Conservation Group, which is made up of 
dedicated residents, some of whom were 
involved in developing our Neighbourhood 
Plan. 

St Bartholomew’s
Revd Alice Nunn
Due to Covid-19 St Bartholomew’s remains 
closed. As there is an exemption from the ‘rule 
of six’ covering places of worship there is a  
Sunday service in Winterton at 10:45 to which 
all are welcome However, it is not a blanket 
exemption and people must not mingle in 
groups of more than six unless they are from 
the same household or support bubble. If 
anyone needs to contact me my telephone 
number is 01724 732262.
My thanks to all involved for the ongoing care 
of the churchyard it looks so neat and tidy. 

Remembrance Sunday
It is the intention to hold a 
remembrance parade at 
A p p l e b y M e m o r i a l o n 
Sunday 8 November at 
1 0 : 3 0 c o n d i t i o n a l o n 
whatever Covid rules are in 
place at that time so is 
subject to confirmation.

Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon & Clapp Gate

YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER
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Village Hall 
Craig Johnsen 
Chair Village Hall Committee 
Well where did summer go and what a bizarre one 
it’s been!? I hope you’re all staying well and safe. At 

the village hall things continue to be busy behind the scenes as we start to prepare for 
hopefully opening our doors once again... so here’s a quick update...
In terms of the building itself we are now cracking on through 
our list of major repairs with our new main hall flooring being 
fitted in October, and work to underpin the north side of the 
building (following some cracks appearing from a drain/
ventilation collapse) and guttering replacement on the south 
side starting imminently. We also had an incredibly generous 
donation that has allowed us to fit a new ventilation system 
to the kitchens this month, which will help prevent damp in 
this end of the building. This donation was significant and 
has meant that an item urgently needed that we just couldn’t 
afford could be funded. This kind benefactor wants to remain 
anonymous but, you know who you are and, I and the 
Committee would like to say a massive public thank you! As 
the building remains out of use it great to be able to get this 
much needed work done, and with our grant from the 
government, without a significant impact to our charity funds.
Oh and whilst saying thank you... I’d also like to say Thank you to Cliff Chase our cleaner, 
for keeping everything ticking over and keeping an eye on the hall during these strange 
times.
As lockdown restrictions are easing (well at the time of typing this they are, I know it 
changes daily!) we are starting to prepare in earnest for reopening, but it’s fair to say 
things will not be back to ‘normal’ for probably some time. But we are making the building 
‘COVID’ safe, with new cleaning processes being put in place, new signage and usage 
conditions, along with usage and infection spread preventative measures being now part 
of our new booking T&Cs. All in line and based on current guidelines from the 
government. We hope to be able to take bookings (although in a restricted way) from 
October, however all regular meetings and group sessions at the hall remain cancelled at 
this time. The football teams use of the field for this season will hopefully start from early 
October and the field will continue to remain open to all as it has been throughout. Thank 
you for not abusing the equipment or the grounds.
The 100 club still continues and Jenny is still doing her rounds. For those who Jenny 
hasn’t collected from yet who still want to join the draw Jenny will pop envelopes through 
doors with her address on for money/cheques to be brought to her if that’s ok, due to her 
personal circumstances.
In terms of events, we are still hopeful that we can put on something controlled and safe 
before the year is out. With thoughts for a car boot, Christmas Fayre, and possibly even 
opening the doors of the ‘Apple-Bee Arms’ somehow, for anyone needing some liquid 
refreshment and socially distanced company. But it is early days and needs careful 
planning, but if you do have any suggestions do let us know, or want to help out do let us 
know via applebyvillagehall@gmail.com or give one of us a shout. We are also still on 
with thoughts for our Country Fayre for next year, which although again will need careful 
planning, all being well we will come back stronger next year and have plenty of plans in 
the mix. So do keep Sunday 20th June free.
So that’s all for now, the committee continue to meet monthly 
via Zoom, the hall is regularly checked upon and we are using 
this time to plan ahead. We are missing you all and we wish 
you all to stay safe and well! Oh and as always we always 
need help and welcome new members, especially with what 
will likely be a tough end to this year and start to 2021. So if 
you’re interested do let us know.

Safer Roads Humberside 
Do you have a view on Road Enforcement and Safety? 
The Association of Police and Crime Commissioners are seeking residents views - your 
input would be greatly appreciated please follow the link and complete this national survey:
www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/apccsaferoads  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Appleby Home 
Front Group

Yvonne Grant 
Secretary Home Front 

Group

Hello Appleby Parish
We hope everyone is ok and keeping chipper 
despite the awful times we are living in.
Our little group met recently (in a proper safe 
distancing way) to discuss a way to try to 
bring another festival to Appleby in 2021.  We 
think we may have come up with a cunning 
plan that shall ensure safety and comply with 
Covid Secure guidance and regulations.   At 
the moment we are hoping to bring an 
outdoor theatre event to our village :) This will 
feature music too!   We'll keep you posted as 
things progress.
On another note we may well be asking for 
your help as we hope to complete an Appleby 
Home Front challenge for the Poppy Appeal 
this November - watch this space. It's high 
time we had some community fun!
That's it for now chums. 
Take care, stay safe and if you need   us or 
have any ideas for raising those spirits (not 
the alcoholic variety!) please email us at 
applebyhomefront@gmail.com  
TTFN 
Bunty 

Appleby Fayre 2021.
Robin Richbell 
We have a date in place for 2021 it’s Father’s 
Day again June 20th, yet we still do not have 
any Covid 19 clearances for large gatherings 
so watch this space.

We have planned a Christmas Fayre for the 
end of November either Saturday 27th or 
Sunday 28th we will confirm as soon as 
further understanding upon the Hall re-
opening.

On a positive note the Village Hall will be 
gaining a new wood floor in October and will 
be actively ready to go, once we get all clear 
for indoor events!

Hope you are all staying safe and can get out 
into the fresh air. The Playing Field will 
remain open for recreational use, and 
hopefully we all get some normality for winter 
2020/21.

New kitchen 
ventilation system
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Flooding 
A number of projects
We have a number of on-going projects at the moment. There are long standing issues 
with flooding from the field at the corner of Santon Lane and the B1207 at the Station 
Area, as well as long standing issues with the capability of the surface water drainage on 
Church Lane and the sewerage system within Appleby Village itself. A group consisting of 
members of Parish Council, specialist staff from NLC and Anglian Water met with 
residents to discuss those issues. Within two days of the meeting a specialised jetting 
team set to at the Station Area to try to alleviate the problem that impacts houses in that 
area, a week later the jetting team were at work on Church Lane and Beck Lane. Further 
work via a Capital Programme will be planned where required, but that will of course take 
more time. 

Sewerage Issues Who To Contact
With regards to sewerage issues, should they arise, the first point of contact is always 
direct with Anglian Water by each affected resident as this will help with prioritising work. 
Contact tel: 03457145145 or via their website www.anglianwater.co.uk/contact-us

Road Sweeping 
Straw litter has not been as bad this year and the Parish Council have 
had discussions with NLC and local farmers to work on a solution to 
keep litter to a minimum. This includes general sweeping during the 
autumn when leaves can be a problem on Church Lane, along with 
asking for overhanging trees to be trimmed back. We arranged for leaves 
to be blown on to the road prior to the NLC sweeper doing it’s job on the 
last occasion. However there is still an issue with material that is more 
stubborn and we’re working on that.

Appleby received a Highly Commended for the Best Kept 
Village for 2020.
The judges made the following general comments 

This is a lovely village with many attractive features and some very good community 
planting. 

There are many lovely gardens in the village and residents are to be commended for the 
efforts they make to improve their environment. There were some good examples of 
excellent planting and floral displays, at 4 and 5 Paul Lane, 22, 26 and Byways on School 
Lane, Bamford Oaks on Vicarage Park, Chapel House on Rigby Road and Ye Olde Post 
Office and The Cottage on Ermine Street. 

Many areas of the village benefit from some very good community planting. At the north 
entrance to the village on Ermine Street, there is a planted wooden trough and at the 
south entrance there is planting on both sides of the road. Other good planting can be 
found on the grass outside the bungalows on Paul Lane with a further planter at the 
junction with Beck Lane, on Churchside, at the junction of Church Lane and Hayton’s 
Lane and by the bus stop and under the street sign on Hayton’s Lane. Further planting is 
found on School Lane where there is a grassed area with a bench and three colourful 
planters. 

The village signs are most attractive and other signs around the village are clear and well-
maintained. There was a commendable absence of litter throughout the village. 

100 Club Jenny Hook Organiser
The following are the recent winners:
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Appleby WI
Jacky Johnson 
Vice President

H e l l o everyone. How are we spending our 
time during Covid19. I'm sure most of us are 
fed up of isolation and I hope we have been 
able to find interests to fill our time whilst at 
home. 

So, how has the WI spent it's time. 

Sheila Our president has been extremely 
busy, checking members wellbeing, shopping, 
collecting their newspapers and much more. 
It's so important keeping contact. Our 
members are the WI and hopefully in the near 
future we shall get back to meeting. 

Boundaries are constantly changing in what is 
acceptable for our safety. Planning for the 
moment is not an option however we still have 
to consider the future and have plans in place 
"just in case". We do have an emergency list 
of speakers and if we should be so lucky to 
get a meeting in safely Anne would do her 
upmost to book someone to entertain us. I get 
an electronic copy of the Newsletter from 
Brigg and forward to those who are able to 
download on a computer. If any one has been 
missed let Sheila, myself or Anne know and I 
will try my best to print off a copy for you. 

The Federation /Trustees are busy having 
meetings via Zoom on computer keeping in 
touch with Head office. We have had the sad 
News the Denman is closing at this time. 
Jennifer Nix our Chairman contacts Presidents 
and checks members are well. So time is 
being spent busily keeping the WI afloat in this 
unpleasant time. I myself look forward to the 
time I can give more positive information and 
discuss events. I'm sure we all miss our 
meetings and having a good chat, etc.

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME
Contact ANN DRURY, Secretary 

01724 735178
Due to the current coronavirus pandemic all 
Appleby WI meetings along with the WI 
Federations events have been postponed until 
further notice.

Appleby & Santon Community 
Speedwatch (CSW) Update
Ian Hook

Appleby & Santon 
CSW carried out its 
fi r s t m o n i t o r i n g 
s e s s i o n p o s t 
" L o c k d o w n " o n 
24/9/20 on Risby 
Road. A total of 113 

vehicles passed the monitoring site. 11 
vehicles were being driven above the 30mph 
speed threshold. 1 of these vehicles made a 
return journey, both of which were in excess of 
the speed threshold. The same vehicle did not 
have a current MOT.
We could do with a few more helpers If anyone 
would like to boost our team numbers please 
contact me at ianhook@hotmail.co.uk.
Need more information?
visit  https://www.communityspeedwatch.org

August
£50   81 Terry Myers
£20   38 John Roberts
£10   69 Martyn Richbell

September
£50   69 Martyn Richbell
£20   33 Anne Harrison
£10   16 John Owston

July
£50   27 Venessa Lucas
£20   33 Anne Harrison
£10   34 Andy Pascoe

http://www.anglianwater.co.uk/contact-us
mailto:ianhook@hotmail.co.uk
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JustGo replaces CallConnect bus service 
A new smart bus service launched
In September a new smart bus service JustGo has been launched which will help 
connect thousands of people across rural North Lincolnshire with friends, family and 
community facilities.

The JustGo North Lincs on-demand service 
replaces CallConnect started taking bookings from 
September 1 through a new app, which is 
available on smart phones and tablets on Apple 
and Android.

Thousands of residents in rural towns and 
villages, including those that can travel for free, 
will benefit from this service.

JustGo, funded through North Lincolnshire 
Council’s three-year, £9m community connectivity 
budget, allows users to choose where they get 
picked up from and where they get dropped off 
across hundreds of meeting points across the 
region.

The intelligent software then works out the best 
way to collect other passengers nearby and take 
them to their chosen destinations. The more the 
app is used the better the responsive transport 
becomes.
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Neighbourhood Watch
Your contacts 
In an Emergency or crimes in 

progress always call 999
None Emergency calls, to report a crime or to 
report suspicious activities use 101 or details 
can be made via Humberside Police website: 
www.humberside.police.uk
Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator
Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Watch 
Coordinator Roger Fernando contact details 
e-mail: crf-csd@outlook.com 
Tel: 01724 735273
Neighbourhood Police Team:
PC Tony Sedman: 
anthony.sedman@humberside.pnn.police.uk
Tel: 07469412853
PCSO Tracey Dyas 
Tracy.Dyas@humberside.pnn.police.uk
Tel: 07464 649916
The contact details for Tony or Tracey should 
not be used for reporting crimes or incidents, 
instead use the101 or 999 service
PC Jane Proud is no longer part of the 
Neighbourhood Police Team but continues 
her responsibilities as part of the Wildlife and 
Rural team Jane’s e-mail and telephone 
remains as: 
jane.proud@humberside.pnn.police.uk - 
Telephone 07464 649755
My Community Alerts, is a Police updating 
service which will keep you informed of 
recent scams etc, to set up this facility visit 
 https://www.humberside.police.uk
then follow the links to /My Community Alert, 
Police Crime Commissioner
Representative:
Claire Welford 
claire.welford@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
Tel: 07464 985199

Contact Sandra Joyce
Tel 01724 244637
Mob 07557566213

Bingo
All sessions suspended until further notice 
Contact Elizabeth on 733359 
or Anne on 733581

Dates for your diary.

Due to the coronavirus pandemic government guidelines on social distancing, all 
large and small gatherings in public spaces are presently restricted.

Village Hall

 Parish Council Meeting 

 Currently being held remotely via Zoom video conferencing. Members of the    
 public are invited to attend and can do so by emailing the Clerk         
 clerk@applebypc.org.uk for a link on how to join the meeting which are      
 planned for the following dates:

   20th October at 6.30pm Pre-Budget meeting 

   20th October at 7pm Appleby Parish Council 

   17th November at 7pm Appleby Parish Council

 Pop in café  Closed until further notice

 Bingo No session until further notice 

 WI:  No meetings until further notice

 Other Events at the Village Hall

   No events until further notice

St Bartholomew’s Church: 

   Closed until further notice 

A digital copy of this newsletter is on the 
Parish Council’s web site
www.applebypc.org.uk

Also on Appleby Website hosted by
 www.appleby-lincs.co.uk

Compiled and distributed on behalf of
Appleby Parish Council

Winter edition out on 4 December 2020

http://www.humberside.police.uk
https://www.humberside.police.uk
http://www.applebypc.org.uk
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/
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